Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

March 31, 2015
Memorial Hall

2:30 pm
Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Others present: Selectboard members Robert Manners, Joe Judd and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz

Order Of Business:

Resignation of Animal Control Officer, Ed Grinnell – Ed submitted a letter of resignation on March 18th citing the Board’s lack of confidence in his judgment as ACO and his lack of confidence in the Selectboard as reasons for his decision.  Later, Ed asked the Chairman to withdraw his letter however, in the absence of a posted meeting; the Board could not make a decision.  Following a lengthy discussion, Bob presented a motion to accept Ed’s letter of resignation; giving thanks for his service.  Joe seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Interim Animal Control Officer, Joe Starzyk – Shelburne’s Assistant Animal Control Officer, Joe Starzyk has agreed to serve in the interim until the Selectboard appoints a replacement.  Residents can reach Joe by calling (413) 824-2657.  
Conservation Commission RE: Designation of William Lattrell as Special Municipal Employee – following a conversation with the State Ethics Commission Terry informed the Board that this type of designation is acceptable given the circumstances.  It protects the individual while offering service to the town; allows him to represent other clients at the same time relating to the same subject matter; and does not preclude him from future paid projects with the town should the opportunity arise.  Following a brief discussion Bob presented a motion to designate William Lattrell of Lattrell Ecological Consulting, a “Special Municipal Employee” for the sole purpose of reviewing the FRCOG’s map of the proposed gas pipeline route (dated 3/17/15) and advise the Conservation Commission of any potential wetland impact.  Should the Conservation Commission wish to engage Mr. Lattrell for additional services, they shall seek approval of the Selectboard.  Joe seconded the motion; motion passed unanimously.

Review of Audit Proposals for Year Ending June 30, 2014 – Terry obtained the following proposals for Independent Auditing Services:
Melanson Heath, Greenfield, MA 

$13,000

Roselli, Clark & Associates, Woburn, MA
$13,000 with $2,000 for Additional Services

Scanlon & Associates, S Deerfield, MA
$14,000

After review of the proposals, Terry recommended that the Board accept the proposal of Melanson Heath.  The firm is familiar with the FRCOG’s Accounting Service, they are local, reasonably priced, and will complete the audit by June 30, 2015.
Joe presented a motion to accept the Town Administrator’s recommendation and award Melanson Heath the audit contract for 2014.  Bob seconded the motion; motion passed unanimously.

Review of William Green, Inc. / Shelburne Woodshop, LLC Tax Increment Financing Agreement – Mr. Green is seeking a tax increment financing agreement for a fifteen (15) year period for his estimated $1.1 million dollar cabinet manufacturing business to be located at 25 Main Street (former Rainville property).  The Town currently has two (2) ten (10 year tax increment financing agreements in place (Gitsis Property, Bridge Street and Ashfield Stone, Main Street).  The Board will invite Mr. Green and the Board of Assessors to discuss the agreement next week.  Members of the Selectboard would like to know how much revenue the town forgoes annually when granting such agreements.

Review of FY’16 Budget and Town Meeting Warrant:

Cowell Gym Maintenance – the Board asked Terry to revisit the cost of heating oil for the current year and adjust the budget accordingly.

Shelburne Free Public Library – has level funded the Library Director’s salary and agreed to reduce their overall budget request by $124. 
School Budget – at a meeting with the Superintendent last week, the Board requested that the MTRSD reduce Shelburne’s assessment by $100,000.

Stabilization Account – in an effort to keep the balance of the account stable, members of the Board recommended the following reductions:

· Roof Replacement Account - $10,000 (reduced by $10,000);

· Vehicle Replacement Account - $15,000 (reduced by $5,000);

· Arms Library Capital Campaign - $35,000 (reduced by $15,000);

Other Reductions:

School Committee Compensation - $1,050 ($350 each member) (reduced by $1,950)
Petition Article for Regional Pipeline Committee - Joe will seek clarification from Tom Miner and/or suggest refining the article to specify how many members, who will appoint, etc.
Other Business:

Town Clerk RE: Need for Legal Advice – Joe requested permission to contact Town Counsel to seek advice regarding his dual role at town meeting (Town Clerk & Selectman).  Members of the Board approved the request.

FRCOG Regional Pipeline Committee – Joe reported that members of the regional pipeline committee are suggesting that each member town earmark $25,000 for expenses related to the proposed Tennessee Gas Pipeline (legal fees, consultants, etc).  The Board will wait until the FRCOG sends a formal request before deciding whether to take action.

Next Meeting – the next budget working session will be Thursday, April 9th at 10am in Memorial Hall.

Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn at 5:25pm.  Joe seconded the motion; motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

